
From: Julian Arndt [mailto:Julian.Arndt@ablawyers.com.au]  

Sent: Friday, 5 August 2016 4:57 PM 
To: AMOD 

Subject: AM2014/300 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Award flexibility 

 

Dear Sir / Madam 
 
We represent ABI and NSWBC in the abovementioned proceedings. 
 
We refer to the directions made in this matter on 15 July 2016, specifically direction 3 which 
invites comment on the draft variation determinations proposed in the Children’s Services 
Award 2010 and the Supported Employment Services Award 2010. 
 

Having regard to the previous determinations of the Full Bench in these proceedings and 

the Full Bench’s provisional view, our clients do not intend pursue a further opportunity 

to be heard in relation to these Awards. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Julian Arndt 
Senior Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
140 Arthur Street North Sydney NSW 2060  
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